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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 9TH  NOVEMBER, 2009, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

2059) Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair), Mr. E. Roberts & Mr. P. Pietroni.


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


Also in attendance:

3 parishioner were present.  T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.
2060) Apologies:

Apologies were received from Cllr. Alan Lees and his absence was approved.

2061)Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the 
agenda.

No declarations were made.

2062) Minutes:


The minutes of the meeting held on 12th October 2009 were confirmed as a correct 
record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

2063) Public Session:
1. Julia Kaminski requested to be on the liaison committee.

2. Jan Mees Robinson asked:

1. If LWPC was objecting to the stopping order relating to the RoW on the UK Coal mining site.
2. Why the bridleway at Lydebrook Dingle had been closed?  Cllr. Ed Roberts explained that there had been a spate of incidents such as gates being left open.  He further explained that it was a permissive bridleway and had never been signed for by the land owners and that no signage had ever been put up.  He stated that it may be opened again at some future date.

3. If photographs could be taken of the mining area so that the restoration could be checked against the present landscape.

The PC discussed the question of the stopping order and resolved to oppose it.  However concerns were expressed that this may delay the progress of the site by 6 months and that it was against the PC’s policy of cooperation and enabling with UK Coal.  It was pointed out that there had already been two objections but that an objection could be withdrawn if the matter was resolved.
The following resolution was approved:
The Parish Council objects to the proposed stopping up order and the redirection of the footpaths.  However if UK Coal is willing to negotiate on acceptable alternatives to allow access by horse riders, cyclists etc. then the Parish Council would withdraw the objection.

2064) UK Coal Surface Mine:
1. To report back on the meeting with T&W:
a. That UK Coal be asked to pay for a baseline survey of the properties near to the site.

b. T&W had “jumped the gun” regarding the Community Fund and had proposed the establishment of a Community Park on the restored site i.e. T&W want to use the fund for environmental improvements.  It was resolved to make strong representations to T&W regarding the Community Fund and requesting that no decisions are made until the Liaison Committee has been established and that this would be conveyed to T&W.  Cllr. Jacqui Seymour confirmed that no decision will be made by T&W without previous consultation with LWPC.
2. It was resolved that another meeting should take place with T&W following the decision by T&W over whether a judicial review should take place before any discussions with UK Coal.  The Clerk was requested to collate all the conditions requested by the community.
3. It was resolved that the decision regarding the Chairmanship of the Liaison Committee be held over to the December meeting when all councillors would be present.  Cllr. Patrick Pietroni stated that he believed that the delay in the decision would prejudice the ability of LWPC to negotiate appropriately with T&W and UK Coal and voted against the decision to delay the decision regarding the chairmanship of the LC.
4. It was resolved that ALL Parish Councillors would be members of the Liaison Committee and that the Liaison Committee should meet in the village hall.

5. It was resolved that the PC should seek advice from T&W legal department over the constitution of the Liaison Committee.

6. The Clerk reported that he had a list of names of those who were willing to serve on the Liaison Committee.

7. It was resolved that a sub-committee should be responsible for the disbursement of the Community Fund and there should be a person with financial expertise on the committee.
8. The Clerk would analyse the surveys ready for the next meeting.

2065) Outdoor Gym:

1. Cllr. Patrick Pietroni stated that the project will go ahead.
2. He reported that there would be a site meeting on Monday 16th November at 10.30 with the preferred bidder.

3. The Clerk reported that he had received a letter of objection to the proposed development from Keith Harris and one in favour from Jim Coutts.

4. Cllr. Patrick Pietroni reported that T&W and the Primary care Trust would support the proposal with possible financial support and certainly with outreach input.

5. Cllr. Patrick Pietroni reported that the grant application for £10,000 had been completed and following consultation with the Clerk would be submitted.

2066) Emergency Plan:

1. It was reported that Steve Collins had drawn up a good emergency plan following the last meeting of the working party.

2. Cllr. Pat Hutchings reported that she had approached Carol White to head-up the catering.

3. Cllr. Pat Hutchings would convene the next meeting.

2067) Provision of planters and plants for New Works:

It was resolved to go ahead with the project and Cllr. Pat Hutchings would explore the costs of the project and where the planters and plants were to be located.

2068) Shared Photocopier:

It was resolved that the Parish Council did not wish to take part in a shared photocopy facility.
2069) Dog Fouling:

Cllr. Pat Hutchings and the Clerk reported that the matter had been resolved.

2070) Clerk’s Report:

1. Grit Bins: The Clerk reported that T&W will install grit bins at the junction of Buildwas Lane and Church Land and at the junction by Swan Farm.  The Parish Council will pay for the bins and their future annual servicing.  T&W would not replace the grit bin at the junction of Malthouse Bank and Huntington Lane as it was on an approved gritting route.
2. The next Police Surgery would take place on Monday 14th December at 7.00 pm in the Village Hall.
3. The clerk was asked to complete a self appraisal form prior to a meeting with Councillors in December.
4. The Clerk had updated the “Local services and Information” on the web site as there were a lot of T&W phone numbers that need updating, also some general information.  He would pass on the handwritten updates to Cllr. Alan Lees on his return.
5. It was resolved to place details of a group boiler servicing contract in the next Community Newsletter.
6. A letter was received from Mark Pritchard MP thanking the Council for having worked hard to collect names for his parliamentary petition which was presented to the House of Commons on 27th October.  Over 16,300 signed the petition. 
7. Don & Sue Bates have offered a Christmas tree for the Village Hall. Cllr. Ed Roberts would attend to its removal and installation.
2071) “Community Pub”:

As the future of the Huntsman was still uncertain it was resolved to find out more about “Community Pubs”.

The Parish Clerk, who is also the Newsletter editor, stated that he would try to place an article in the next Community Newsletter about the pub if the landlord agreed.

2072) Borough Liaison:
T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour outlined the partial victory achieved by T&W concerning the services at the PRH.
2073) Reports from Councillors:

1. Cllr. Debbie Goodman outlined the proposals submitted by Marilyn Pietroni entitled “Access to Nature for All” which placed the parish of Little Wenlock as the hub of a network of RoW.  It was stated that it was hoped that the project would be completed by 2013.
2. Cllr. Debbie Goodman produced a list of outstanding Modification Orders (RoW) and reported that the orders would be published shortly.

2074) Planning:

The Clerk reported that T&W had approved the extension of working at the Candles Landfill Site to 2012 and that £25,000 was to be spent to improve life in the parish.  The Clerk had made inquiries as to how the £25,000 was to be spent and by whom.

2075) Community Newsletter:

It was resolved to order 5000 blanks from Madeley Print Shop at a cost of £408.
2076) Budget 2010/2011:

1. It was resolved to revisit the Parish Plan at the December meeting.

2. The Clerk presented a break down of projected future spending and the possible balance in hand for the financial year 2009/2010.  See Appendix 1.

3. The planters for New Works and the increased use of SIDs needed to be taken into account for the next financial year.

4. The Clerk reported that the Precept must be applied for no later than 31st January 2010 but a preliminary indication to T&W by mid January would be helpful.
2077) Finance:

1. The current financial balances are as follows:

The balance in the Community Fund stands at £5,810.43 with all cheques cleared.

The balance in the Business Reserve Account stands at £7,780.67.
2. It was resolved to give consent to CRed to order 2000 CRed headed sheets at £107.
3. It was resolved to make a grant of £100 to Wellington Cottage Hospital care Trust.
4. It was resolved to increase the number of times that the Speed Indicator Devices was located on Wellington Road by 5 at a cost of £850 per year.
5. To following accounts were approved for payment :

Little Wenlock Village Hall
Small hall hire


£5.00

E.On
080849

Street Light repair


£22.06

E.On
080849

Street Light repair


£22.06

Madeley Printshop

Photocopying & Web site

£82.25

George Chancellor

Printing Community Newsletter
£11.50

Parish Clerk


Salary




£184.67

HMC&R


PAYE




£46.65

2078) Meeting Dates for 2010:

The following dates were approved:


Meetings are normally held on the second Monday of the month and start at 7.30 pm
11TH January

-
Full Council Meeting

8th February

-
Full Council Meeting

8th March

-
Full Council Meeting

12th April

-
Full Council Meeting
26th April

-
Annual Parish Open Meeting

10th May

-
Annual General Meeting

14th June

-
Full Council Meeting

12th July

-
Full Council Meeting

No meeting in August

20th September
-
Full Council Meeting*
11th October

-
Full Council Meeting

8th November

-
Full Council Meeting

13th December
-
Full Council Meeting
* This is the 3rd Monday of the month.
2079) Date of the next meeting:
Monday 14th December at 7.30 p.m. preceded by a Police Surgery at 7.00 pm with WPC Judith Macpherson (local beat officer).

Appendix 1:
PROJECT SPENDING FOR THE REST OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR 2009/10

	Main heading
	Sub-heading
	Notes
	£ IN
	£ OUT

	Balance 9/11/10
	
	
	5441.24
	

	VAT refund
	
	Jan/Feb estimate
	800.00
	

	Clerk
	Salary incl. PAYE
	
	
	925

	
	Expenses (8 months)
	
	
	300

	Newsletter
	Printing
	
	
	80

	
	Blanks
	
	
	408

	Lighting
	E.On (repairs)
	
	
	100

	
	Maintenance
	
	
	180

	Grit Bins
	Purchase
	
	
	200

	
	Servicing
	
	
	80

	Village Hall Hire
	
	
	
	132

	K. Smith grass cutting etc.
	
	
	
	500

	Contingencies
	
	
	
	500

	TOTALS
	
	
	6241.24
	3405

	balance carried forward
	
	
	
	2836.24

	Outdoor Gym
	
	From Business reserve?
	
	2,500

	
	
	
	
	336.24


John F. Marcham

Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer.

9th November, 2009.

Please note that as this was the document presented at the meeting it has not been altered to incorporate the new sums agreed (CRed £107 and Wellington Cottage Hospital Care Home £100) , these will be added to an update for the next meeting.

John
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